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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING FOR FINANCIAL YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2021 

RESPONSE TO QUESTION FROM SHAREHOLDERS 
 

 

The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Trek 2000 International Ltd (the “Group” or “Company”) 
refers to the Notice of AGM and Annual Report 2020 issued to Shareholders on 13 April 2021 and, in 
particular, to the invitation to shareholders to submit questions relating to the business of the AGM in 
advance of the AGM. 
 
Unless otherwise defined, all capitalized terms used in this Announcement shall have the same 
meanings described to them in the Notice of AGM and Annual Report 2020. 
 
The Company has received certain relevant question from Shareholders in relating to the Proposed 
Resolutions under the Notice of AGM and Annual Report 2020 and the Company’s response to the 
said question is set out below in this announcement: 
 
Question 1: 

Can the Board gives more color on our R&D products in the pipeline?  What is the mid-term use of 

the large cash reserves? 

 
Company’s Response: 
The Company is presently working on R&D in the Renewable Energy sector, which is a growing 
industry in the future.  Due to the sensitivity of the R&D projects, we will only make the necessary 
announcements of these projects at the appropriate time.   
 
The cash reserves in the Company will be used for our ongoing R&D developments and conservatively 
for growing our business in the mid and long-term. 
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